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I do hope that you have all enjoyed the sunshine this weekend – what wonderful weather! 

There was no Celebration Assembly held last week due to other commitments in school – we will resume our normal celebrations next week with our array of great achievements. 
Mrs Wright’s Maths App of the 
Week! 
Math Academy Free (The App Gate Inc.)

[image: image2.png]Multiple choice quiz on addition, subtraction, Multiplication and division.
SATs Breakfast Club

SATs Breakfast Club will be running for year 6 from Monday-Thursday this week. 28 Year 6 pupils will be taking part in the club – an excellent turnout. If any other Year 6 pupils change their minds and want to come along, just let me know and we can accommodate you. Please enter school from 8am, through the main doors at the front. We look forward to seeing you all there. 
Good luck to all Year 6 who are taking their SATs tests this week. You have already made us very proud of you this year – so just do your best!
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Quiz and Chip Night

On Friday 17th June, we will be hosting a Quiz and Chips Night at OCJS (7pm until approximately 9.30pm). The quiz night is going to be a fun-filled evening with exciting varied question rounds from the Quiz Master, Mrs. Connelly, and lots of fun games to keep you well entertained! We would really love the evening to involve as many parents, teachers and friends of the school as possible (sorry - no children on this occasion). The evening will not only be a great way to raise lots of money for the school but also a chance to socialise within the school community. If you’re still not persuaded to enter, the teachers are joining forces and they have entered a team; this will be the perfect opportunity to put their knowledge to the test! If you would like more information or you would like to enter a team please contact Miss Gedge.
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Fundraising for Drayton Junior Swimming Pool

As you would have seen, we sent out information last week to all our families regarding helping to raise money for Drayton Junior’s Swimming Pool. Old Catton have used the pool for many years as a place where we take our children for swimming lessons. It has been out of action for many months now and the whole local community are keen to help with the necessary repairs to get it up and running again. There are some events coming up, designed to help raise money, some of which you may be interested in. Please see below.

Fun Swimming Gala – Saturday 28th May

The Riverside Leisure centre is organising a Fun Swimming Gala for all schools who use the Drayton Pool.  You have received information about this event already, so please hand in your return slips and entry money if you would like to take part. 
Joke Book

Drayton Junior are looking at producing a ‘Joke Book’ for children that they could sell to raise funds for the appeal.  We are looking for children in all of the schools to send some children’s jokes that could be collated and then printed and sell across the schools. So get your best jokes at the ready (clean please!) and send them into us at school. I can then organise for them to be added to the joke book. Please can I have all jokes by Friday 13th May. You can email them to office@oldcatton.norfolk.sch.uk or the children can simply write them out and hand them to their teachers. 
Taverham Lions Cycle Event – Sunday 12th June (details to follow)

Taverham Lions have organised a number of events to support the fundraising and the next is a Family Cycle Ride along Marriott’s Way from Thorpe Marriott to either Attlebridge or Lenwade. We will provide you with further information soon but this sounds like a lovely family day out and all for a great cause. 
School Car Park 

Please can I remind all parents that the car park at the front of school is only for the use of staff and visitors to the school. We are very limited for space and do not have the facility for any extra parking. Can I also ask that parents do not drop children off in the front car park or turn around their cars here. It can be very dangerous once we have children and staff moving around the school site. Many thanks for your understanding.  
Dates for your Diary – Summer Term 2016  
· Week beginning the 9th May SATs Week for Year 6. SATs Breakfast Club will run Monday-Thursday. 

· Tuesday 24th May – Class Photos.

· Friday 27th May – Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 30th May-Friday 3rd June – Half Term. 

· Week Beginning Monday 13th June – Year 6 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Friday 17th June – Sing Up Choir will be performing at St Andrews Hall.
· Friday 17th June, we will be hosting a Quiz and Chips Night at OCJS (7pm until approximately 9.30pm).

· Week beginning Monday 20th June – Year 4/5 Cycling Training begins. (Parent Helpers needed! Please let me know if you would like to help out.) 

· Monday 20th, Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd June – Year 6 Whitlingham Trip. 

· Thursday 30th June – Year 6 Fashion Show, 10:00am – 11:00am 

· Monday 4th July, Tuesday 5th July, Wednesday 6th July – City Sports at UEA.

· Tuesday 5th July - Reverend Parsons to take Assembly. 

· Monday 11th July – Sports Day 9:00am – 11:30am (the finish time is always flexible as we can never be sure how long the events will take. This is an estimated finish time.) 

· Tuesday 12th July - Sports Day if we need to cancel due to rain. 

· Friday 15th July – Old Catton Junior School Summer BBQ and fun evening!

· Monday 18th July – Year 6 end of year show, 7pm.

· Tuesday 19th July – Celebration Assembly 9:00am. 

· Wednesday 20th July – last day of the Summer Term.   
(Bold and underlined = new dates added!)

I will do my very best to make sure that these key dates do not change as I know how much notice you need in order to make sure that you can attend. While some dates will undoubtedly be added these key dates should not change.  
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
Leicester City have won the Premier League title in one of the greatest sporting stories of all time.

The team have had an incredible turnaround. Just a year ago, Leicester were right at the bottom of the league and winning the title was unthinkable. What do you think a team has to do in order to become a winning team? What qualities do you think they must have shown? How must they have worked together? What lessons can we all learn from a story like this?
(winner, title-holder, gold medallist, prizewinner, cup winner, victor, conqueror, victor ludorum, top dog, number one.)
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting! Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Champion
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Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. 
Mrs K Connelly
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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